The Friends of Osterley Park

A Supporters Group for the National Trust

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
held on 14th May 2014 in the Old Brewhouse,

Osterley Park

Present:  President Ian Conacher, Committee members John James (Chairman), Douglas Craik, Margaret Friday, Patricia James, Wei Hei Kipling, Joan Mound and John Stacey and 25 Members.

John James welcomed everyone to the AGM, and in particular the President, Ian Conacher.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
1.1. David Baldwin, Jennifer Corbin, Christine Craik, Michael Doran, Doris Sherwood, Marion Warman, Anne White and Maisie Williams

2. MINUTES OF THE ANNAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 15TH MAY 2013
2.1. Proposed by Peter Bush, seconded by Patricia Barrett, the minutes were agreed nem con as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

3. ANNUAL REPORT PRESENTED BY THE CHAIRMAN ON BEHALF OF THE TRUSTEES
3.1. John James said that in reporting on 2013 he would first like to thank all those present for their continued support as members of the Friends.  As a charity the Friends’ main purpose was to support the work of the National Trust and its programme of conservation and improvement at Osterley Park and House.  The Friends had continued to contribute regularly.  In particular there had been a donation of £2,700 to assist interpretation projects for the Jersey Collection.  The return of the paintings and furniture, including family portraits, to Osterley Park as a ten year loan by the Earldom of Jersey Trust had attracted great interest. 

3.2. Friends’ activities had been well supported.  Trips, carrying on the legacy of Jim Tickle, had been organised by a Trips Group led by Douglas Craik, with Patricia Barrett, Peter Bush, Margaret Friday, Pat Herod, James Law, Angela Lynskey, John Stacey and Barry Pyle.  There had been visits to places such as Ightham Mote, Anglesey Abbey, Claydon, Lacock Abbey, Mapledurham, Uppark and Basildon Park.  We were so lucky to be within reach of such outstanding properties.  

3.3. London visits, organised by Wei Hei Kipling, had been to the Royal College of Music, Sir John Soane Museum, 575 Wandsworth Road, Bank of England Museum, Thames Police Museum and the Geffrye Almshouses and gardens,  National Gallery for the exhibition “Vermeer and Music”, Ragged School Museum, Fulham Palace and Museum of Brands.

3.4. The Friends’ visit to the Old Farmhouse, courtesy of Patrick and Christine Howard, had been held in June last year and the gardens had been splendid.

3.5. Friends’ coffee mornings, held in the Brewhouse, had proved popular.  Each coffee morning had a speaker.  John James said that Judith Evans had given a talk on 26th February on her work “Real to Reel”, on the 9th April there had been Jeremy Dalton, Head Warden, on “Threats to London Trees”, on the 11th June John Stacey with his presentation entitled “Osterley through my Lens” (a very well attended coffee morning), followed on the 30th July by my talk on “my Olympic 2012 journey”,  on the 10th September Megan Tanner on Commercial Services, which had been listed in our winter newsletter, and on the 22nd October Neil Cole had given us an update on activities and news of projects at Osterley Park.  On 26th November Elizabeth Kaye, Property Administrator, had talked about her early life in theatre administration, then as part of the London Organising Committee of the Olympic Games in the cultural department, followed by her present role at Osterley Park.
3.6. The Friends’ Autumn Reception on the 2nd October had been well attended and we had a talk given by Miranda Poliakoff, Curator of the Museum of Fulham Palace.

3.7. The Friends had stalls at the St. Mary’s Church Osterley Summer Fair, Osterley Park and House weekend and the Jersey Gardens Summer Fair in September (when it had poured with rain).
3.8. A very successful Teddy Bears parachute jump had been held on the 4th August, organised by Douglas, assisted by Kelly Wood and volunteers.  

3.9. The newsletter, published four times a year was an important means of communication with our members.  John James thanked Wei Hei Kipling, our editor, for her excellent work, John Stacey for his exceptional photographs and Margaret Friday for her fascinating articles.  

3.10. We had kept a close link with the National Trust as a supporter group.  Douglas and he had attended the South East group conference at Basildon Park in October and Patricia and he had attended the National Trust AGM, also in October, in Cardiff which was the first meeting for Dame Helen Ghosh, the new Director General.
3.11. John had recently had a message from Vivien Tobbitt, the Supporter Groups Business Support Contact for the National Trust. She had said “please pass on our sincere thanks to your members at the AGM for their continuing support.  We know donations are the result of a lot of hard work on the part of your committee and the generosity of your members.  Please give our very best wishes to your members and my warmest thanks for everything achieved.”

3.12. The Hounslow Community Network had about 100 members, ran free training courses for people in the voluntary sector and organisations could turn to it for advice.  Michael Doran was our representative on the Network.   Mike had been in a Network working group, setting up a list of priorities for the year ahead.  His list had won the competition and he had won £50 in Marks and Spencer vouchers.  He had donated the vouchers to the committee and they had been used for wine and soft drinks for this evening.  There was applause for his generosity.   

3.13. Finally, John thanked his fellow Trustees for their support: Douglas as Vice-Chairman, Treasurer, organiser of the 100 Club and leader of the Trips Group, Wei Hei as our newsletter editor and London Visits organiser, John Stacey our photographer, Margaret Friday our article writer, Michael Doran our link to the Hounslow Community Network Group, Joan Mound for her support in manning our event stalls and Patricia as our secretary.  He also thanked Neil Cole for his continuing support, his attendance at our committee meetings and congratulated him on his promotion to General Manager.  Last but not least, he thanked Ian Conacher as our President.
4. PRESENTATION OF CERTIFIED ACCOUNTS FOR YEAR ENDING 31ST DECEMBER 2013
4.1. Copies of the accounts had been distributed.  Douglas said that income was up on last year.  Net income from London Walks was down considerably but this was largely because last year’s balance included income for walks that had not been paid for.  Donations via the buggy tin were over £1,000 more than the previous year.  The increase was the result of the notice in the buggy explaining that the donations were used for buggy maintenance.  The concert heading covered all Osterley events, such as the new coffee mornings.  There had not been a concert in 2013.  In 2012 James Law had organised coach trips on a no profit/no risk basis.  The coach trips were under way again, but on the previous basis, with resulting income.  The membership subscription income was slightly up due to additional members.  The 100 Club had had fewer subscriptions, resulting in a decrease in the number of prizes.  
4.2. There were two new incomes.  Firstly, the teddy bear parachuting had raised £280, and a lot of smiles, on Osterley weekend.  Secondly, Gift Aid had been claimed for the first time and amounted to £204.51.  109 members had been signed up for Gift Aid on subscriptions, but more would be welcome.  From 2015 it would also be possible to claim Gift Aid on any anonymous donations of less than £20, e.g. on the buggy donations.

4.3. Under expenditure, newsletter costs were up because of the continuing increase in postage costs.  General expenditure, including wine for members’ free events and postage other than for the newsletter was down again.

4.4. Donations to Osterley were slightly up on last year.  There were three regular items, materials for flower growers (which was down), repairs to the battery cars (down, but expected to rise next year) and quarterly maintenance checks on the customer courtesy vehicle (up because last year the VAT had not been paid).  £2,700 had gone to contribute to the display of the Jersey Loan.  £113 had been added to the Reserve Account held by the National Trust, which could be used for donations at any time.  The aim was to break even or make a small loss, as this avoided any tax.   The net total of income and expenditure was -£0.30.

4.5. Douglas thanked Patricia Barrett for examining the accounts.  Patricia said that the accounts had been beautifully presented.

4.6. The adoption of the certified accounts was proposed by Peter Bush, seconded by Felicity Bernstein and agreed nem con.

5. ELECTION OF TRUSTEES
5.1. Under the Constitution, members could elect between six and ten trustees, who must be members of the National Trust, to serve for the next year.  There were vacancies; meetings were held six times a year, in the morning, at the Brewhouse.  At the first meeting after the AGM, the Trustees elected the officers.  All present members of the committee had indicated their willingness to stand for re-election.  

5.2. The following were elected:  Douglas Craik, Michael Doran, Margaret Friday, John James, Patricia James, Wei Hei Kipling, Joan Mound and John Stacey.

6. APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT EXAMINER OF THE ACCOUNTS
6.1. Patricia Barrett was proposed by John James, seconded by Joan Mound and appointed nem con.  Patricia was thanked for all her work on the accounts.

7. MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION
7.1. It was not intended to increase the subscription.  Douglas said that 82 subscriptions and 100 Club payments had been made by standing order.  This simplified both the collection of income for the Friends and also saved members having to remember to renew and post in their payment.  He would welcome any further additions for next year’s subscriptions. Following the increase in membership agreed at last year’s AGM, replacement Standing Orders had been signed by most of the existing payers, although unfortunately a number did not and so underpaid by £2.  

8. 100 CLUB REPORT


8.1. Douglas said that net income had been £694.  For this draw there would be three prizes, £20, £40 and £100.  The draw was made.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
9.1. The following events would be taking place:

· Monday, 19th May London Visit to Kenwood   

· Tuesday, 10th June coach trip to Romney Hythe & Dymchurch Railway/Smallhythe  

· Wednesday, 11th June coffee morning 10.30 a.m. for 11 a.m. John Stacey talk on “Covers and Spreads”
· 14th and 15th June Osterley Weekend, including teddy bears parachute jump.  

· Saturday, 21st June at 3 p.m. Patrick and Christine Howard kindly opening their garden again at the Old Farmhouse, Osterley, to the Friends.  

· Friday, 27th June London Visit to the National Portrait Gallery   

· Wednesday, 16th July coffee morning 10.30 a.m. for 11 a.m. Andy Eddy update on the garden

9.2. Douglas said that 30 people had booked for the holiday and asked anyone else interested to get in touch with him.  He mentioned that two out of the first three coach trips had been full, with waiting lists.

9.3. Christine Diwell gave a vote of thanks to John James as Chairman.  
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